
AUGUST 2021

Note that the past newsletters are archived on our web site and will be available for reference. The web site url is: www.eowa.us

If you are on Facebook you should ‘Like’ us for any breaking information. The address is: www.facebook.com/groups/
EasternOklaWoodcarversAssoc/ or go to your Facebook page, search for ‘Eastern Oklahoma Woodcarvers’ and click on “Like” icon.

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, September 8, 7:00- 9:00PM.

The September meeting will be the last meeting before the show. (St. Stephens Methodist Church, 400 W. 
New Orleans, in Broken Arrow.) 

Carve-in News: Weekly informal carve-ins will resume on Mondays at 6:30pm at St. Stephens Church 
(see address above). Come one, come all, every Monday!

All Hands Needed! Woodcarving and Folk Art Show

September 10-11, at the Broken Arrow Central Center, 1500 S. Main, Broken Arrow.


Set up will be Thursday, Sept. 9, starting at @10:00am. We will need help setting up. This includes laying out 
floor grid, arranging club table, setting up photo booth, hanging signs, etc. Please come and help. Help is also 

needed during the show, i.e. manning the club table, judging, assisting with the judging, tabulators, carving 
seminars and photo booth. There is always something to do so please attend and help!!! 

Sept. Judging

First place to Roy 
Heginbotham’s bark 
lumber yard (front and 
back views far left), 
second place to Gary 
Bennett’s stone rooster 
(left), third place to Bill 
Payne’s burned wood 
duck (below). Bill’s duck 
was burned on purpose 
to bring out the grain of 
the wood.

http://www.eowa.us
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/


2020 Officers

President:	 Jim Lowry	 918-712-0807

Vice-Pres.	 Morty McKay	 918-404-2102

Secretary:	 Carol Alley	 918-260-4857

Treasurer: 	Roy Heginbotham	405-637-8006 

Library: 	 Bob Branham	 918-455-6229

Hospitality:	

Directors:	 Lori Hamilton	 918-995-0940

	 Roy Heginbotham

2019 Show Chair:

	 Bob Block	 918-742-3969

Newsletter: Rusty Johnson	 918-743-0403


Jim Milton Judging Schedule 

January through October all judging categories 
will be OPEN

November	 Christmas Ornaments

December	 Carver-of-the-year


Refreshment Nights

February June September December


EOWA Monthly Meeting

Second Monday of the month, 7-9 PM

Central Center

1028 E. Sixth St. • Phone 918-596-1444


Monday Night Carve-Ins 	 

Every Monday: 6:30-8:30 PM No Fee

St. Stephens Methodist Church, 400 W. New 
Orleans, in Broken Arrow.

Visitors are welcome at all meetings and carve-
ins.

Dues

$30 yearly, due in July. 

Application, change of address and renewal 
form on last page.

Send to: 

EOWA, Roy Heginbotham

38037 S. 4417 Rd. 

Big Cabin OK 74332.

Phone 405-637-8006

Email: pndkeepr@gmail.com


Web address: www.eowa.us

Facebook address:

www.facebook.com/groups/
EasternOklaWoodcarversAssoc/

Don’t forget that your annual membership is due 
in July and that it is $30 per family. Contact Roy 
Heginbotham Roy Heginbotham (phone 
405-637-8006)or mail in the handy renewal form 
on the last page of the newsletter.

To submit items for the newsletter send to Rusty 
Johnson at: ytsurjohnson@aol.com

If you have a project in progress or 
finished but don’t feel comfortable 
attending the meeting please send 
me a photo and description for Show 
and Tell or for judging. As of 
newsletter publishing time there have 
been no submissions for February. 
Please send photos to my email 
address.

You can enter the monthly judging 
virtually by sending me a photo of 
your work for consideration at the 
meeting.

If enough entries are received they 
will be part of the live judging. 
Send photos for January judging 
to ytsurjohnson@aol.com. More 
than one view of carving would be 
nice.

TEMPORARILY


CLOSED DUE TO


COVID-19

Note from Great Plains 
Woodcarvers:

The Great Plains Woodcarvers Show and 
Sale scheduled for October has been 
canceled.

MINUTES OF MEETING: July 2021

13 present

CALL TO ORDER: Jim Lowry

FLAG SALUTE: Morty McKay

JACKPOT: Bob Block-- donated to club

NEW MEMBER: Mark Latham

TREASURE REPORT: $4552.20

CARDS: None Sent

WEB SITE: Need someone to take over the 
web site.


SHOW REPORT: 59 spaces taken.  Next 
meeting  will be after the show.

UPCOMING SEMINAR: McAlester with Bill 
Payne as teacher.

NEW BUSINESS-: Set up for show on 
Thursday, Sept. 9th.

JUDGING: 1st place, Roy Hegginbotham - a 
bark house; 2nd place, stone rooster by Gary 
Bennett; 3rd place a burnt wood duck by Bill 
Payne.


SHOW AND TELL: Bear with guitar by Bill 
Payne, noodler with catfish by Rusty Johnson. 
and top of Totem Pole by Gary Bennett.

PROGRAM: Given by Bob Block on the 
concept of too many feathers.

SEE YOU ALL NEXT TIME.  NEXT MEETING 
IS SEPT 8TH.

Alyce Amend

Alyce passed away last week from 

complications with COVID and COPD at 
the age of 92. Alyce was a long-time 
member who did the newsletter in the 
early days of the club for many years, 
participated in the judging competition, 
taught soap carving to school students,  
and when she wasn’t competing she 
administered first aid as Nurse 
Goodbody during carving contests. 


Her carving collection has been 
given to the club and several of the 
collectibles will be raffled at the carving 
show. The remainder will be awarded 
as door prizes at club meetings. Bill Huggins and Bob Block with Bill Payne 

Carol Alley at EOWA booth at Broken Arrow 
Farmers Market. There were many visitors and 
hope to see them in September at our show. 

Debbe Edwards Seminar

The Debbe Edwards carving seminar has 
been postponed indefinitely. Sorry!

Stone-carving gnome by Gary Bennett

mailto:ytsurjohnson@aol.com
http://www.eowa.us
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/
mailto:ytsurjohnson@aol.com


EOWA dues were 
due July 1. Please 
send your check 

to: 

EOWA, Roy 

Heginbotham, 
38037 S. 4417 

Rd., Big Cabin OK 
74332


Or bring your 
check to the 

meeting and hand 
it over to Roy 

personally.September Show and Tell:

Woodcarving Competition Change for Single Item in a Category

In past shows if there was only one entry in a category the piece was then reentered in a “miscellaneous” category. This yielded a 

wide variety of subjects for the judges to consider in one category. In a new judging set-up a single entry in a category will not be 
moved to a “miscellaneous” category. The singular carving will be judged on its own merit. If the judge team awards the carving a point 
total between 121 and 150 points it will receive a Blue ribbon, between 91 and 120 points a  Red ribbon, between 61 and 90 points a 
white ribbon, between 31 and 60 points a Green ribbon. Any carving receiving less than 30 points will be awarded a certificate of 
competition.


There will still be a “miscellaneous” category for carvings that fit no other category. Each carving in this category will judged on its 
own merit and be awarded a ribbon based on the above point totals. Therefore, it would be possible that more than one blue ribbon 
could be awarded, or none, or that all entries receive a red or white ribbon.

Bill Payne’s first attempt at woodcarving many, many years 
ago yielded this bear (above) modeled after a Disneyland 
coloring book character. Bill described his attempts and 
mistakes to the amusement of the membership. If he would 
dust it off, repaint the guitar and give it some strings he 
could probably still get a ribbon for caricature animals.

Rusty Johnson’s Okie Noodler 
Bobble-Head (left) was carved 
from a Bruce Futterer rough-out. 

Woodcarving Show 
Raffle


Flexcut has generously donated 
these three woodcarving items 
for our show to raffle in 
September.

The 4-Blade Pocket Jack for 
Carving - value $96

Beginner Palm and Knife Set - 
value $77

5 Pc. Craft Carver Set - value 
$57.

Buy your raffle tickets at the 
show.

Thank you Flexcut!


